
August 24, 2023 

RESCIND BOARD REPORT 23-0524-EX24  
ESTABLISHING THE NEW BRONZEVILLE / ENGLEWOOD HIGH SCHOOL 

THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER RECOMMENDS: 

That the Board rescind Board Report 23-0524-EX24 establishing the Bronzeville/Englewood High School 
at 6201 S. Stewart Avenue and 521 E. 35th Street, Chicago, Illinois.    

DESCRIPTION: 
This rescission is necessary to comply with a July 23, 2023 order issued by a judge in the Circuit Court of 
Cook County requiring the District to continue to operate Urban Prep Academy-Englewood and Urban 
Prep Academy-Bronzeville under the terms of the charter agreement for the 2022-23 school year. As 
such, the Bronzeville/Englewood High School will not be established at this time.    

LSC REVIEW: Not applicable. 

FINANCIAL: None. 

PERSONNEL IMPLICATIONS: None. 

Approved for Consideration:            Approved: 

_____________________________      _______________________________ 
Alfonso Carmona      Pedro Martinez 
Chief Portfolio Officer        Chief Executive Officer 

Approved as to Legal Form: 

_______________________________ 
Ruchi Verma 
General Counsel 
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